
 
Warburtons Bolton Cricket League 
Junior’s 
 
Minutes of meeting held on Thursday 22nd Sept 2005@ Astley Bridge C.C. 
 
Apologies   
John Hutchinson 
 
Clubs Absent 
Kearsley, Tonge and Westhoughton 
 
Minutes of last meeting 
The Minutes of the last meeting were approved as a correct record. 
 
From the Minutes 
Mike Hall had checked out the MEN Trophy and everything was in order 
 
Correspondence  
There are umpires and scorers courses happening and information is 
attached to the back of these minutes. 
 

Treasurer’s Report 
Bill reported that the finances were £1980. Discussion took place on the 
costs to stage the course held at Bradshaw.  
 
Age Group Reports 
All League Tables where read out and copies are attached to these 
minutes. 
U11’s 
No report 
 
U13’s Mike Buckley reported:  
Bradshaw had beaten Astley Bridge in the final of the Harrison Cup. 
 
U15’s Mike Hall reported: 
FSC had beat Bradshaw in the final of the Mervyn Porter. 
 
U18’s Darren Wilson Reported. 
FSC had won the League and cup and there were still some results missing 
namely Tonge v Heaton and Little Lever v Westhoughton. If these could be 
forwarded to mab220473@aol.com so that final tables can be done. 
Mike Hall thanked all clubs that were involved in cup finals for staging 
them. 
 



Interleague Update 
U15’s won the Michael Roache Trophy at Little Lever. 
 
U13’s were undefeated all year winning the Peaks Sports Trophy and the 
District team winning their final at Old Trafford beating Wigan. 
 
U15’s Michael Roache Final 
Darren Wilson reported on an incident at the Michael Roache Final at Little 
Lever. A written report had been received from the LCB from the umpires 
on the day in regard to the conduct of some BCL players. 
This was discussed briefly by the committee and passed onto the 
disciplinary committee to deal with. Also the LCB were having a meeting 
about this on Friday 23rd Sept. 
Mike Hall reiterated that discipline must be of a high standard and anyone 
who breaks the rules will be dealt with appropriately. 
 
Walkden Tournament. 
Two letters had been received from Astley Bridge and Bradshaw in regard 
to an incident at the tournament. The committee discussed this and 
opinions from Bradshaw, Astley Bridge and Walkden were listened to. The 
outcome of these discussions was that if a playing order is programmed 
clubs must be available to play and if a side was not able to play sufficient 
time must be given to the organisers. 
Paul from Walkden C.C thanked everyone for their attendance.  Heaton 
won the tournament. 
 
Presentation Evening (Friday 4th Nov at Little Lever) 
A small committee was selected to organise this evening Bill Stevenson 
(Chair), Eric Smith, May Barlow and Mike Buckley. 
Also to be invited to the evening is our Interleague sides, managers to be 
informed of this point. Bobby Denning will present the prizes on the evening. 
 
Coaching 
A Winter Programme will soon be announced starting after Christmas, 
details to follow soon. 
 
Changes of Rule 2006 
The Secretary asked for clubs to start thinking of this point and any changes 
to be passed onto him sooner rather than later. The last date for proposals 
is the 17th Oct 2005. 
 
 
 
 
 



Important dates for your diary: 
 
Monday 3rd Oct – Average Meeting 
Monday 17th Oct – Last date for rule changes. 
Thursday 20th Oct – Junior League Meeting  
Fri 4th Nov – Junior Presentation 
Thursday 24th Nov – Junior League AGM 
Monday 12th Dec – League AGM. 
 
A.O.B 

• The Roy Thomason Trophy went well with Astley Bridge winning it. 
• There will be a District meeting on the 13th Oct at Horwich C.C. 
• Eagley expressed their disappointment of the language used by some 

of our U18’s teams. 
 
There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.20pm. 
 
Date of the next meeting, Thursday 20th Oct at Astley Bridge @ 7.45pm. 
 
Mike Buckley 



 
 
 
 



 
League meeting Monday 26th. 
  
Thank you for helping me with the publicity for the scorers’ course 
at Astley Bridge. A lot of effort has gone into publicising this course 
throughout the past season. 
  
However the response from club scorers was very poor indeed 
and I wonder if you could send some more emails etc. 
  
We have government money to spend on training for all of our 
scorers and if we do not use all of our allocation the money will 
have to be returned. YES RETURNED. 
  
The course is FREE, no course costs, no examination fees to pay 
and a law book worth £10 is also issued. 
  
The league do have a policy of wanting to improve the league 
but how can we do this if clubs just ignore what is going on. 
  
I am asking if you could generate some interest. 
  
Scorers course is at Astley Bridge Tuesday 27th for seven weeks at 
7.30pm. IT’S FREE, FREE, And FREE. 
  
The umpires’ course is being held at Adlington CC also on 
Tuesdays at 7.30pm. ONCE AGAIN IT’S FREE TO ANYONE WHO 
JOINS THE BCLU&SA.  
  
Hope we can see some more bodies on the courses. 
  
Kindest regards 
  
Ted Holden 
Publicity Officer BCLU&SA 
 
 
 


